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Park District 
First Wednesday 6:00 pm @ Park Office

Drainage Comm and Drainage Dist #1 
First Tuesday 5:30 & 6:30 pm @ Town Hall

Fire District
2nd Monday 10:00 am @ Firehouse

Village Board 
2nd & 4th Tuesdays 7:00 pm @ Park Office

 November to January no fourth Tuesday 
meetings

Township Board 
2nd Thursday 7:00 pm @ Town Hall

All meetings subject to changes by each agency

The downside of a sloooooooooow election

On April 1st, Big Rock (and Kane county and the state of Illinois) 
will have our only election for 2025.  We will be electing members 
to the Village Board, the Township board (including a new 
Supervisor), the Park board, the Hinckley-Big Rock School board 
(plus regional boards), and voting on at least one referendum.  
With all that, and with such direct impact on our taxes and 
communities, this will be another riveting election day like last 
November, right?

Probably not.  There are 
no uncontested elections 
this time around.  Even 
two positions with no 
one running at all.  Other 
than Kane County’s sales 
tax referendum question, 
seeking to impose a more than 10% permanent increase, there 
isn’t much that isn’t already decided.  Although there could be 
write-in candidates just to spice things up. Sure, Big Rock will 
vote more than the rest of the county.  We always do.  Just seems 
unlikely to reach the turnout from last year.

Looking ahead to 2026, we are in dire need of new election judges, 
especially Democrats.  The county is legally required to balance the 
number of judges as best they can, but for many years we’ve been 
very low on one party.  One vital step in the election process is the 
two-party verification of registration, and for that requirement it 
is vital we have more Democrats on election day.  Without more 
local judges, people who would know the community, the county 
will be forced to send in outside judges to maintain their legally 
required levels by party. 

Yes, it is a long day, and while it is paid, the money isn’t a huge 
amount.  But having free and fair elections requires work and 
commitment from more than just the elected officials.  Plus, we 
do have some great meals and snacks throughout the day!

And, yes, some high school students CAN serve as election judges.  
If interested, please check with your school administrators for 
options and requirements.

COMMUNITY CRIER CALENDAR

Save the Date
15th Annual

June 1, 2025
e 15th annual Big Rock Classic Car Show 
will be held at Plowman’s Park on June 1st 
from 8:00AM-4:00PM.  Classic cars, trucks, 
tractors, and motorcycles that are 25 years 
or older will be on display. is year we 
are celebrating “All ings 1955” so our 
special feature will be 1955 vehicles.  is is 
a free event for everyone. Visit our website 
at www.bigrockcarshow.org for more 
information or to register your vehicle. 
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From the Supervisor’s Desk
BIG ROCK TOWNSHIP

Join BIG ROCK
TOWNSHIP on

facebook

It is the best way for
me to get information

out to you quickly!

Winter has been pretty mild.   
Hope you enjoyed being outside 
for the "last" spell of cold and ice.. 
Now a nice warm spell.   Hoping 
for an early Spring for Easter 
break and  can't wait for Summer.
anks! Wade 
Big Rock Township Road District
 P) 630-556-4331
 F) 630-556-4332

ROAD COMMISSIONER

considerable time and effort to serve our community, to represent residents, and to help shape our community’s future.  
We look forward to seeing you at our polling location (Park District Building) on April 1.
Kane County Tax Referendum
April 1 is also your opportunity to vote on a county-wide referendum on the ballot.  The referendum asks whether to 
establish an additional 0.75% sales tax within Kane County.  The proposed county-wide tax would add 75 cents per 
$100 spent on all applicable retail sales, with exemptions for certain essential items such as groceries and prescription 
medications.
Kane County currently does not levy a sales tax.  Current sales taxes paid are for the State of Illinois (6.25%), the Regional 
Transportation Authority (0.75%), and most municipalities (rates from 0-4.75%).  For example, the Village of Big Rock 
does not levy any sales tax, while the City of Geneva adds 1.0%. 
The county revenue from this new sales tax would be dedicated exclusively to funding essential public safety services.  
This includes the Sheriff 's Office, State's Attorney, Public Defender, Coroner, Circuit Clerk, Kane Comm 911, Public 
Health, and the Office of Emergency Management.
A Yes vote on the referendum indicates your support for the new tax;  a No vote opposes the tax.   Your vote is important. 
Annual Town Meeting – Tuesday April 8
All township residents are invited to the Annual Town Meeting for Big Rock Township, which will be held on Tuesday, 
April 8 at 7:00 p.m. at the Town Hall.  The agenda includes the township’s Annual Financial Report, Supervisor’s “State of 
the Township” report, and a summary of the Big Rock Road District activities during the past year.  
The meeting will be followed by a reception to meet with your newly elected township officials who take office on May 
15, and to recognize those stepping down from the board.   Please join us at the 2025 Big Rock Annual Town Meeting.
Best wishes for the coming Spring season!
                                                                                                                                  Ken Rojk, Towship Suervo

e Town Hall is located at
408 Rhodes Street, Big Rock, IL
Mailing address is
P.O. Box 252 Big Rock, IL 60511

Business Hours:
Please call for an appointment

Township Board Meeting Dates:
Monthly: on the second
ursday at 7:00

Phone Numbers
Township and Assessor Offices
Phone: 630-556-4340
Fax:  630-556-4350

Road District 630-556-4331

bigrocktownship@gmail.com

bigrocktownship.com

bigrocktownshipassessor.com

Supervisor
Ken Rojek 
Township Clerk
Jennifer Schlachter
Assessor
Ralph Harkison
Highway Commissioner
Wade ompson 
Trustees
Amy Schoger, Paul Wedeen
Kate Buckson, and
Steve Michael

e Big Rock Crier is published 6 times 
yearly by Big Rock Township, with financial 
support and sponsorship by the Village of Big 
Rock, Big Rock Park District, the Big Rock 
Fire Department and paid advertisements 
from local business to communicate local 
governmental activities to all township 
residents.  Out of Township printed 
subscriptions can be arranged by contacting 
the Editor. PDF email delivery free to anyone 
that provides their email.

To advertise or submit articles
for consideration please contact
Tom Losiniecki at
bigrockcrier@gmail.com

2025 Township Elections
Just a reminder that local elections for open board positions in Big Rock 
Township, Village of Big Rock, Big Rock Park District, and the HBR School 
Board will take place on Tuesday April 1.  While these local races are mostly 
uncontested, elections are an opportunity to show local support for all of 
your neighbors who are running for office.  Local elected officials dedicate 
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A big THANK YOU to tree project donors in bringing us closer to our goal. With
$15K from the Association and the $19K grant from the Kane County Board,
through its Office of Community Reinvestment, with funds from the Grand
Victoria Riverboat Casino, we are almost there. We are seeking $4K by April 1
and would be grateful for your donation to help us save and extend the life of the
old growth trees in Plowman’s Park. Donations may be sent to: Big Rock Plowing
Match Association, P.O. Box 261, Big Rock, IL 60511 or via the website.

We need you to help us make a difference at the 131st Plowing Match & Festival. Volunteers are key to successful events and activities
and there are multiple opportunities to step up for this community event.

■ The Junior Fair Committee is seeking 2-3 additional members to join the team and take the Junior Fair to the next level.
Send us an email and we will be in touch.

■ Help us spread the word to your favorite artists, crafters and businesses that the 2025 Vendor application is available now
on our website.

■ Be a volunteer. Fill out the form on our website.

Think Plowman’s Park for your 2025 family, school, church, club or community event. This beautiful park under the oaks is available
May-October, weekdays, as well as on weekends. Submit your rental inquiry via the request form on our website.

Crew members from Davey Tree Expert Company pruning oak trees.

The Hinckley Area Food Pantry would like to thank all of our 
donors and supporters over the past year. Because of you, we 
were able to serve over 117 families, an increase of almost 38% 
from 2023. Your support of our operation is how we are able to 
do what we do. 
Openings at the HAFP - We Need You!
The Hinckley Area Food Pantry (HAFP) is searching for a 
new Vice President and Members at Large. These volunteer 
positions are vital for the ongoing operation of the HAFP. 
The Vice President leads the development, writing, and 
submission of grant requests and assists with procurement 
of equipment and supplies and serve as "back up" for the 
President.
Members at Large are needed to represent the communities of 
Big Rock, Maple Park, Shabbona, and Waterman.  They serve 
as liaisons for their communities at our monthly meetings and 
provide first-hand insights that allow us to better serve that 
area. Interested parties should contact HAFP Board President, 
Todd Claxton via e-mail at t.claxton@mchsi.com. 
The HAFP serves the communities of Big Rock, Hinckley, 
Maple Park, Shabbona, and Waterman. If you want more 
information about the pantry, please find us on Facebook at 
https://www.facebook.com/HinckleyAreaFoodPantry/ or at 
our website, http://www.hinckleyareafoodpantry.org/.

815-286-7275
190 W. Lincoln Hwy  Waterman, IL

Save the Dates:
Bull Bash – August 9

Bronc Match – August 10
Plowing Match & Festival – September 19, 20 & 21,

2025
Website: bigrockplowingmatch.org

Email: bigrockplowingmatch@gmail.com
Facebook: Facebook.com/bigrockplowingmatch

Hinckley Big Rock FFA Alumni

5B's Pork Chop/Chicken Dinner Fundraiser
Thursday March 13, 2025

Drive Thru Dinner 4:30-6:30 PM
*Pick up H-BR High School*

“ADVANCE TICKETS SUGGESTED”

Your Choice of:
2 Chops, or 1/2 Chicken or

1 Chop & 1/4 Chicken Combo.
Includes: applesauce, coleslaw, beans and dinner roll

TICKETS AVAILABLE AT: JACK & JINA'S BP • RT. 30 HINCKLEY

OR PURCHASE IN ADVANCE USING OUR

$17.00 Advance Tickets • $18.00 At the Door

CHEDDAR UP QR CODE: and a credit card

SPONSORED BY: HBR FFA ALUMNI
THANK YOU FOR SUPPORT! “WE ARE BUILDING THE FUTURE”

Proceeds to benefit Alumni Building Project &
Scholarships for Senior HBR FFA Members
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News of Note from
Big Rock Library
48w447 Hinckley RD.
Big Rock

Meet the Postmaster 
Khaja, our new postmaster, provided an enjoyable roundtable.  He 
discussed his career path and post office issues ranging from pension 
system (it’s less than you expect) to the importance of revenue generated 
from postage, stamps, greeting cards at the local office as well as the 
volume of mail posted there. It was interesting to discover that each 
day the carrier’s route is 62 miles long. Participants requested another 
informal session in a couple months.

e Best Deal in the Area 
Look to your library for the best deal around. For $15 a year, you have a hey collection of books 
and we buy many new volumes along with our donated items. ere are videos and CDs and 
an outstanding children’s collection. You can read eBooks and listen to eAudio books with your 
library card through the Boundless app. e library holds programs of interest each month 
and the newly formed arts and cras group also meets monthly. In a short time, there will be a 
robust summer reading program for children and adults with many prizes and activities. Bargain 
hunters find large used book sales twice a year at car show and plowing match times. e Museum 
Adventure pass has discounted admission to local attractions. Enjoy a tour of the library now with 
the on-going display of Native American Footwear (Moccasins) in their colorful splendor.
• e “Win-a-Quilt” contest fundraiser deadline has been expanded to March 15 to give Crier 
readers a chance to respond. Give us a story of how a quilt or a quilter is important in your life or 
your plans if you won the “Shelves of Books” quilt. Enclose your masterpiece with $3 to Big Rock 

Library, PO Box 206, Big Rock, IL 60511 or drop off during hours of operation.
• Our February Bread Monk program needed re-scheduling due to an injury to the presenter. We will keep you posted when it 

will occur.
• Pick up a cra kit for the little ones at the library. ese are developed by the Educators Rising group at HBR and there is a new 

cra monthly.

Conley Outreach Community Services is having thoughts of spring! 
Our regular grief programming has been running along with a few new 
events coming up. Adult bereavement groups continue to meet monthly 
at the Elburn Office. We are offering Yesterday, Today, and Tomorrow 
(Grief Book Club), Grieving with Hope (General Grief Support) is back 
this month, and Life Aer Loss (Widows 55 and under) monthly. We are 
excited to announce that Conley Outreach and longtime facilitator, Lora 
Windsor, LCSW will be at the Sugar Grove Public Library on Sunday, 
March 9, 2025 with a presentation on “Bibliotherapy and the Top Ten 
Grief Books.” See the library website or our events page for registration. 
Nourishing Your Heart: Cooking and Connecting Aer Loss Event in 
partnership with Northwestern Medicine Kishwaukee Hospital next 
class will be in April 2025. Also, in May, J&R Herra Showroom will 
graciously host our “Embracing Your Grief with Crystal Energy and 
Vibrational Sound Healing.”  Good Grief Day Camp dates have been 
finalized for the week of 6/23-6/27. Applications will be available in 
April. We are very excited about the ways we have been meeting the 
needs of the bereaved. Please see the Events page at Conleyoutreach.org 
for more information or contact Jennifer at cocsdirector@gmail.com to 
register for our grief groups. 
As always, we are available to help navigate social service and mental 
health resources. Please contact the Executive Director, Jennifer Long 
at 630-365-2880 for more information or to stay in the know, like us on 
Facebook! 

English Congregational

United Church of Christ

301 Rhodes Street

Big Rock

Join us each Sunday at 10:15am for our weekly Worship Service.

Everyone is always welcome at ECUCC and we look
forward to seeing you!

For further information, please call the church office at:
630.556.3986

Pastor John Omerod

For up to date information, visit our website at ECUCC.org and click on “News” and then
“Calendar” for a list of upcoming Worship Services and events. Also, you can follow our

Facebook page: “English Congregational United Church of Christ”
to see current information.
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Need Help?...Call the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul.
The Society of St. Vincent de Paul is 
a charitable lay Catholic organization 
founded to serve those in need.  
Our group is associated with St. 
Katharine Drexel Catholic church.  We make no 
judgments about your situation, and you need not 
be a member of our church to receive aid.  We serve 
Big Rock, Sugar Grove, and surrounding areas of 
Kane County.  Typically, the kind of help we are 
able to offer is short-term assistance with bills, 
such as rent, a mortgage payment, utilities, medical 
bills, car repair, or other important expenses.  If 
you are in need, please call us at 630-466-8833, 
and leave a message.  Someone will return your 
call within 24 hours.  You may also contact us by 
email at svdpsugargrove@gmail.com. For more 
information on how we can help, visit our website at 
www.svdp-skd.org.   

PO Box 252
Big Rock, IL  60511


